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SABBSA- Believing the Bible from the first verse

It’s been a busy summer for SABBSA. Our Treasurer Dr. Carl Williams and his wife Cindy attended the opening of the new Answers in Genesis facility just outside of Cincinnati. They came back and gave a report on that trip and the seminar they went through while there. An outline of what they learned from Ken Ham’s teaching on the 7 C’s to making a Creation presentation is contained in this newsletter. Vice President Walter “Dub” Warren has been busy setting up a series of presentations we will be doing for FEAST (the local home school association). While all of this is going on Ernie and Ben Hernandez, Dub Warren, and especially our Secretary Clarence Johnson (who functions as our IT guy) have been busy transferring our website to a new web host and preparing to up date and renovate it.
Dub Warren has set us up with FEAST to do monthly presentations starting Tuesday, September 19th  at 7 pm at FEAST. This fall’s series is entitled “Battle of Belief Systems … So What?”  He will set the stage with this audience by focusing on the underlying background of the Creation - vs. – Evolution debate. If you wish to attend one of these talks, contact Estela Frias and RSVP with FEAST at (210) 342-4674 Ext. 59.
Carl & Cindy Williams returned from "Creation College 2" which ended 2 July 06. Sponsored by Answers in Genesis (AIG), this was a 5-day mini-course to develop creationist speakers. Headlining the program was Ken Ham, but nearly every one of the AIG permanent staff got a chance to rub shoulders with the 400 students. A wealth of knowledge was shared and many exciting new AIG programs were highlighted. 

The Williams’ presented a sample of what was learned including the following:

A. Promotion of events: 

1. Promotion of creation events in general should start with local pastors. If pastors are on board, then the seminar has the greatest likelihood of success. Not only can pastors be the least expensive means of advertising, they can be the most effective. If pastors announce from the pulpits as well as allow bulletin inserts and lobby posters, then people will come.

2. In addition to pastors, other Christian leaders should be involved (radio/TV, bookstore, ministry leaders, etc.) Look for Christian Leaders Meetings to approach and seek promotion opportunities. 

3. If radio promotions are used, be sure to saturate the ads as a person has to hear something several times to actually act on what is heard. 

4. Postcard mailings can be used with success as there is something tangible left in the reader’s hands. If placing ads in Christian publications, use inserts rather than a standard ad. 

5. Email, if targeted, can be effective as well as a good web-site listing.

6. TV ads, ads in secular newspapers (which we have used,) renting mailing lists were discouraged. The exception would be a TV interview or a sizable newspaper story about the creation event (even if not exactly complimentary) either of which could get the word out. As one politician said, "I don’t care what they print about me as long as they spell my name right."

B. Presenting the event: 

1. Depend on the Lord. The speaker should be "prayed up" even more importantly than "studied up." Speaker’s goal should be, above all, to give glory to God.

2. Always project an attitude of kindness and humility, keep an air of humor, and have confidence in the subject matter. The qualifications of the speaker are dictated by the level of the audience. Advanced degrees (masters, Ph.D.) would be advisable when in a college setting. Bachelors or masters for high school. Bottom line is the speaker must be credible. If presenter is not a first hand scientist, then must have done a lot of study of those who are.

3. Admit your worldview, but do present as a good reporter would in giving the "who, what, where, when, why, how" perspectives. Also define science from the beginning and be sure to state that you are not "anti-science." Evolutionists define science in such a way as to exclude supernatural events. 

4. When speaking to church people will usually have to start with a "relevance talk" to motivate Christians to want to learn why the creation/evolution debate is so important. Once the relevance has been established, then move on to the specialty topic. This is especially important when giving more than one topic per event or leading off a series of topics.

5. Be prepared! Do a full "dress rehearsal" with an audience (even if just one) so lecture can be critiqued in the venue it is to be presented. Simple things like slide background color or text size or color (never use red text on PowerPoint slides) may look good in the office but not show on the big screen. Also look at the pointer to be sure it can be seen. (Green laser was suggested.) 

6. Never apologize! Don’t start off by saying how unqualified you might be or how ill prepared (just don’t be ill prepared), but be quietly confident and lean on the Lord.

7. "Link & Feed!" Don’t just give a lecture and expect the participants to be able to remember anything about it next week (or even the next day.) Consider having outlines that can be used during the lecture or notes that can refresh the memory after the lecture. Have resources on hand that people can take home whether for free or for nominal fees. Even a business card with an email or website for questions. Strongly consider having books or videos that can be sold or borrowed. 

8. Resource table(s) should have clearly marked sections with prices (or clearly marked "free"). AIG recommends the cashier be at a separate area than the display table to allow people to approach display from all sides and be able to browse without someone breathing down their necks. 

9. Resources should be relevant to the presentation (don’t bring astronomy books to a dinosaur lecture) and should be limited in variety (unless you’re doing a multi-topic seminar) and you should try to reference the resource from the podium. (This may be a sensitive issue if speaking from the pastor’s pulpit so address this with the pastor first.) Show the resources on the slides if at all possible. 

10. Associates of the speaker should be clearly identifiable (name tags, shirts, hats, whatever) so people who have questions but can’t get to the speaker can still get answers. 

C. Debates: Remember, purpose of debate is to win souls, not win arguments.

1. Find an opponent…could be the biggest challenge. Always treat your opponent with respect regardless of how you may be treated.

2. Agree to format. Best to limit to 1 or 2 topics with 20 minute opening, 10 minute rebuttal, 3-5 minute closing, have solid moderator, field questions (best if questions are written.)

3. Stay calm, no ad hominem attacks, document quotes, use humor and cartoons (may have to decide how high class they need to be.) 

4. If you are not "quick on you feet" but have to think and ponder over a response, then perhaps debating is not your gift. 

This conference solidified SABBSA’s goals: depend on God by constant study of His word and having faith in its inerrancy; reach the church people first; involve pastors; be ready with a solid and succinct "relevance" presentation; having a solid web presence is crucial; always be ready to "link & feed."

Attached you will find Ken Ham’s Basic Guide to Creating Creation Messages.
 We continue to meet the second Tuesday of the month and will meet at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. That is Tuesday, August 8 at 7 pm. The agenda will include Scientific Evidence for Noah's Flood - Dr. Mace Baker (DVD ), some more comments on the William’s trip and Dub Warren and Clarence Johnson’s continuing research into our website question. You are cordially invited to attend.

